
3-14-2013 PUBLIC HEARING ON APPLICATION FOR SPECIAL USE PERMIT – WM Valley Fill Expansion   
 
 

Present: 
 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Daniel L. Miller 
Councilman David L. Montgomery 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell 
Supervisor Mary L. Hannon 
 
Also Present: 
 
Attorney for the Town Linda Joseph  
Town Clerk Betsy A. Marsh 
12 guests 
 
The Sardinia Town Board held a Public Hearing on March 14, 2013 at the Town Hall/Community Center, for the 
purpose of hearing comments on a Special Use Permit application by Waste Management for their proposed “Valley 
Fill Landfill Expansion”.   The Supervisor called the hearing to order at 6:15 PM, with the Pledge to the Flag. 
 
Supervisor Hannon stated that this Public Hearing is to hear comments on Waste Management’s application for a 
Special Use Permit for their proposed Valley Fill expansion at the Chaffee landfill. 
 
The floor was then opened to comments. There were none.   
 
The Supervisor called three times for comments.  There being none, on a motion by Earl, seconded by Morrell, the 
hearing was closed at 6:16 PM.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.   
         
 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 
       

        Town Clerk 


